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Capo Steak Inc. 
C/o James Muhammad 
Dominion Gas Acct #6500064754908 
19951 Fairmoimt Blvd Shaker Heights, OH 44118 
Complaint address: 12502 Superior Ave East Cleveland, OH 44112 

Good Morning Commissioners, 

I am James Muhammad owner of a Cheesesteak Shop at the above Address, named Capo 
Steaks. On January 7,20161 saw a young man spraying the side walk with a gas 
company truck right in front of my business I asked what they were doing and he 
informed me that they would be placing gas lines underneath the ground. I immediately 
called Dominion and they informed me that there was no scheduled project for that area. 
When I spoke to someone in the Project and Development department in Dominion they 
informed me that if there were a project they would send a representative out to my 
business to let me know the duration of the specific project just as the Sewage department 
did on 123 '̂' and Superior and notified everyone in the area. 

On Monday May 7, 2016 construction started in front of my business. When 
speaking to the Dominion Gas claims department they referred me to the insurance 
company for them who claimed no responsibility but vehemently apologized and 
recognized the wrong in not contacting myself and other business owners (Ed, Project 
Manager 330-664-2494 cell). They kept sending people out to talk to me after the project 
had begun. I was told a timeframe of two months from the start of the project, which 
would mean it, was supposed to end around July 7* or 8**" of 2016. The project concluded 
November 23, 2016. My insurance only covers losses based upon total shutdown of 
business. In addition to losing income I have received shut off notices ever since the time 
of the project. I believe due to the area going through gentrification in the Euclid Superior 
Corridor, that my business was purposely ignored with the intent for me to close 
permanently. Many of the other business owners in the same area carry the same 
sentiment. 

In summarizing my complaint. Dominion Gas didn't contact area businesses based upon 
construction, the project was prolonged four and a half more months than what they 
initially claimed, my business' basement was damaged from major leaking causing 
infestation concerns, and destroyed area business income based upon gentrification 
initiative (Monday ~ Friday 11 -6) 

Total loss $40,000 Total potential loss $25,000 based upon previous years returns. 

If you have any questions please contact me at (216) 721-3219 or by cell at (773) 517-
9381. Urgency to this matter would be greatly appreciated. 

Respectfiilly, ( \ y ^ 
James Muhammad V,,^^—f^s>--^ ^ 7 ; ? ^ ^ s Z 
May 22,2017 X / / 



v'-^v-'-V > 

-;--^-:r)?v f . . . . . . _,.. ^.. ., ..> 

^ .-. ...... .. .4 " i . - J 

fiSsesegrd 

- - - ^ -

wa_ 



J -

I.J 

1* 

-T. 

' ^ — • : 

37, 

'^>t~-' 

: ^ ^ : ^ J ^ J ^ ' ^ 



^ ~ M 
.vfe-V-f-^ Vi'-U 

i^-d^T^"^ 
Tyx.^ 

•••-.* i ' " j ;--

-^^vv::^^li^i5^ 



*• - 1 

•-' *^-c: 
v - ^ " ^ . . 

•p&^.n.LVT'.^^ii^^f'^'r"-^***'*''^''-^^ 

•f.-f "̂  

r^'^?^'' 

•H-*' i j 

O 


